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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2015 9:17 AM
To: Scott Hackman (Scott.hackman@arcadis-us.com)
Cc: Lauren A. Mancuso; 'sapearso@up.com'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Site Cleanup Program Case RO0003169 and Geotracker Global ID T10000006708, 

Locomotive Diesel Spill, 1408 Middle Harbor Rd., Oakland

Scott, 

You may have received a notification that the GEO_REPORT and an EDF were denied in GeoTracker pending 
GEO_MAP submittal.  I have made a precursory review of the GEO_REPORT and observed there is no lab data for 
samples WC-1 through WC-6 in the GEO_REPORT though the data is used in the mass removal 
calculations.  Additionally, there are no manifests to document disposal of materials removed from the site.   

Please include the disposal manifests for material removed for off-site disposal and the lab data for WC-1 through WC-6 
in the GEO_REPORT.  Additionally, please upload the EDF for the WC-1 through WC-6 analysis. 

I look forward to reviewing the revised GEO_REPORT upon its upload to both the GeoTracker and Alameda County 
Environmental Health (ACEH) ftp websites.  The GEO_REPORT review will require the submittal of the GEO_MAP and 
the WC-1 through WC-6 EDF analysis data in order to perform an adequate GEO_REPORT review. 

Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an 
electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Regards, 
Keith Nowell  
 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


